St. Mary's Primary School Cabragh

10 Whites Road, Cabragh, Dungannon, Co. Tyrone, BT70 3AN

Telephone: (028) 8776 7356

Acting Principal: Mrs Louise Quinn

Dear Parent/Guardian,

16th June 2020



I hope this letter finds you and all your family well. Please find below details regarding end of year arrangements.

School Reports

Your child's **End of Year Report** will be available to collect at school on **Tuesday 23rd June between 10am-3pm.**

We would also ask parents to take this opportunity to return any <u>text books, reading books or AR books</u> belonging to the school on this date also.

Primary 1 Parents

Please return the following items.

- Number envelopes (0-5) (6-10)
- Letters and matching picture envelope
- Letter formation laminated sheet
- All word reinforcement books
- Discussion Booklets- Bears etc
- Any games that still need to be returned (in envelopes) e.g. fish game, teddy number game, etc

These are needed for P1 next year. It would be appreciated if you checked each envelope/game and ensure that all letters, numbers, pictures etc are in the correct envelopes. If any numbers, letters or pictures are missing please let us know by marking on the envelope. Please place all the P1 resources in a plastic bag labelled with your child's name. This would be greatly appreciated.

Medication

If your child has a medication box in school, these will also be available for collection on **Tuesday 23rd June** between **10am-3pm**.

Prize Winners 2018-2019

We would also ask parents to take this opportunity to return any Prize-Giving Trophies that were awarded in June 2019. (Oisin Rafferty, Lucy Keown, Kate Mc Rory, Aaron Tierney, Maria O'Neill, Finn Loughran, Callum Mc William, Kristen Nugent, Odhran Callaghan, Caitlin Rose Poacher)

Collection of this year's work

Primary 1, 2, 4 and 5 children were given this year's classwork home in April. We would ask parents of P3, P6 and P7 children to collect your child's work on **Tuesday 23rd June between 10am-3pm.**

Email: Iquinn460@c2kni.net

St. Mary's Primary School Cabragh

10 Whites Road, Cabragh, Dungannon, Co. Tyrone, BT70 3AN

Telephone: (028) 8776 7356 Acting Principal: Mrs Louise Quinn



Collection of Coats

Many children left coats behind them at school in March. We would ask parents to collect these also on **Tuesday 23rd June between 10am-3pm.**

Health and Safety

The health and safety of all our parents and school staff is paramount. With this in mind, it is essential that social distancing regulations are strictly adhered to. When you arrive in school, please stand at a cone in the school car park and allow at least 2 metres between each parent. We would ask that you do not approach the fire exit door, at the Assembly Hall, until prompted to do so by a member of staff. We urge parents not to gather at the school gates and to please leave the school grounds promptly after collecting your child's report and belongings. Trusting you understand that the measures we are putting in place are to ensure the health and safety of all our parents and the entire school community.

New P1 Entrants September 2020 - Distribution of Starting School Pack

Normally during the month of June we hold an Induction morning for the new Primary One children and an information session for parents. Regretfully, this will not be possible this year due to the impact of Covid-19. I understand that this may be an anxious time for you and your child but we will do everything we can to make your child's transition to school as smooth as possible. If circumstances allow, we hope to organise small group induction sessions for the new P1 entrants in August. We will keep all parents updated about this over the Summer. We would ask that parents of new Primary 1 children come to the main front door of the school on **Tuesday 23rd June between 10am-3pm** to receive your child's Starting School Pack.

It is important you pick up this pack and complete the necessary forms and return to school by Friday 26th June.

When you arrive in school make your way to the **front door** of the school building (<u>Parents of new P1</u> <u>Entrants only</u>) and allow at least 2 metres between each person. Press the buzzer at the front door. We would ask that you do not enter the school building unless prompted to do so. A member of staff will give you your child's Starting School Pack at the front door.

As a school we are here to support you. Do not hesitate to contact me if you need any information or help. Please stay safe everyone.

Yours Sincerely,

Louise Quinn

Email: lquinn460@c2kni.net